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BROADMEAD LOWER SCHOOL
Park Crescent, Stewartby, Bedford MK43 9NN
Telephone: 01234 768318 
e-mail: office@broadmeadlowerschool.co.uk
Headteacher:  Mrs S. Horobin BA Hons
SUMMER TERM 2020, NEWSLETTER No: 5
Friday 2nd October 2020

Our October Value is Co-operation
Dear Parents and Carers,

We are all aware from the media and current data, that the risk of COVID 19 is escalating further across the country and in our local area. We all need to do our best to keep each other safe in these times of constant change. It is everyone’s responsibility to follow the ‘rules’ in order to keep us all as safe as possible.
Please can I remind you that when waiting in the queue to come into school that you must observe the 2m rule which is clearly marked on intervals along the fence. We also require you to follow the one-way system following the arrows, dropping your child/children at the gate, then continuing along the one- way system to move away from the school. Please do not come back along the queue to pass, continue in the same direction past Pre-School and away from the school in that direction. I am sure that you will agree that it is better for us to be walking further in the same direction, rather than parents walking in the road with small children and buggies creating a much more serious and hazardous risk.
We still have groups of parents congregating around the entrance areas to the front gate despite guidance in our newsletters and verbal reminders from staff. Please can we ask you, in line with current guidance, the 2m rule and our risk assessment not to stand in this area. As soon as you have your child/children please move swiftly away in the direction of the one-way system. If you wish to speak to your child’s class teacher or leave a message please ring the office and speak to Mrs Cornwall.
Thank you to the families who left their dogs at home this week after our request in last week’s newsletter. However, a few dogs are still appearing in the queue. Some of our children are allergic and frightened of dogs. Please can we ask you, once more, to leave your dogs at home during the school pick up and collection times.

Thank you to the parents who are parking in the parking bays or along the road and walking their child/children to the lining up queue. However, some people are parking over the gate entrance to ‘drop off’ their child/children. Parking across the school gate is not allowed at any time.
If your child/children are dropped off or collected by another member of your family, friend or child-minder please can you ensure that you share this important information on our weekly newsletters with them.

Thank you for your continued support.
Staggered Pick Up Times
Now the weather is changing, we do not want our younger children to wait outside for their older siblings to come out of school as they are getting cold and wet. Please can you ask your eldest child to call for their younger siblings at the outside door of their classroom on their way out to you.

Please be prompt when dropping off and collecting your child. Some parents have asked for the times to be put back in this newsletter. The following pick up and collection times apply:

Key Worker Children: 08:45 am start + 3:30pm finish

Bear Class: 08:50am start + 3:25pm finish

Elephant Class: 08:55am start + 3:20pm finish

Tiger Class: 09:00am start + 3:15pm finish

Badger Class: 09:05am start + 3:10pm finish

Puffin and Panda Class: 09:10am start + 2:45pm finish

Please note that siblings may arrive and depart at the same time as the eldest child in the family. 
Attendance, Illness or Contracting COVID 19

All children are required to attend school unless they are unwell. Any children not attending school will be recording as unauthorised absence unless we have been informed by parents that they are unwell. If your child is unwell for any reason please send an email to the school office each day that they are ill. Please adhere to the 48-hour rule: keeping children at home 48 hours from the last episode of sickness and/or diahorrea.

Please continue to follow the step by step COVID 19 flowchart guide sent out last week from Bedford Borough with our newsletter. This information is also on our website.
October Value – Co-operation

Our October value is ‘Co-operation’. Our children will be learning about ways in which we use co-operation when working together to complete tasks, solve problems and supporting each other through difficult times. During the current pandemic of COVID 19 we will be looking at a variety of ways with the children how we can co-operate whilst still staying safe and healthy. If you see your child ‘Living the Values’ at home please contact the office and we will write a leaf for them on our values tree.

Birthday Sweets and Treats

We are sorry, but under the current guidance, we are unable to except or share birthday sweets and treats from home with other members of the class in school. We will still celebrate your child’s birthday with a card and other classroom celebrations.
European Languages Day

On Friday, we celebrated European Languages Day. At Broadmead, we decided to focus on French as this is the language the children study in years 3 and year 4. Every class completed an activity linked to the French language or France as a country. In year 4, we begun by sharing the different languages some of us speak at home with our families. We then completed some art by making our own French flag whilst listening to French music. In year 1, we used the play equipment to build our own versions of the Eiffel Tower. In year 3, we took part in a European quiz where we had to guess the language. We had lots of fun 😊 
School Charity for 2020-2021 – ‘Making Me’
“Supporting schools to see, hear and hold children and young people’s mental wellbeing.”

“Our focus is to build better understanding and awareness of mental health difficulties for children and young people.”

“Our aim is to promote and encourage the improved mental health and emotional wellbeing of children and young people.”

“Our goal is to enable all schools to make mental well-being a priority.”
‘Making me’ is our chosen charity this year. Throughout the year we will be holding fundraising events for Making Me. They have already been into school to carry out workshops with the children at the beginning of the spring term. They continued to support us throughout lockdown and also provided us with valuable training at the start of this current academic year. Their charitable goals reflect the ethos here at Broadmead Lower School. The mental wellbeing of your children is of paramount importance to us and we are looking forward to continuing our relationship with this amazing charity.

Watch this space for fundraising events!

School Uniform

Please ensure that all parts of your child’s uniform and their coat is clearly named. All children require a school sweatshirt or cardigan in school at all times. Adhering to the COVID 19 government guidelines and our risk assessments, windows must be open during the day despite the weather conditions outside. With this in mind, as the weather starts to become colder, you may wish to put a white t-shirt or vest under their school t-shirt to give your child another layer of warmth.
After School Club

We still have places in our After-School Club. The new hours for the autumn term will be 3:30pm – 5pm. By finishing at 5pm this then allows an hour at the end of each session to clean all of the equipment used by the children and for our cleaners to thoroughly clean the room and toilets. The children will be kept in their ‘bubbles’ whilst at After-School Club.
The cost of each session will be £7:50 per child, fully inclusive of drink and a small snack. Siblings will be charged at £2:50 per session. Sessions will need to be paid for in advance on the SchoolMoney website. We regret, but we are unable to offer ‘adhoc’ sessions at this time. Please can we ask that you book by Thursday each week for the following week.

After-School Cub will now take place in the far classroom in the Hewlett Building. You will be required to park at the front of the school, walk down the drive using the pavement alongside the Pre-School, ring the bell at the single, side gate to the playground and your child will be brought out to you. Please may we remind you that you are responsible for your children at all times when crossing the car park. Please be aware that staff and or contractors will be driving in and out of the car park at your collection times. No parent is to drive down into the car park at any time.
The telephone number for the After-School Club is: 07548201085
If you wish to use this wrap around care facility you will need to contact Mrs Hamilton our Finance Manager, who will contact you with the terms and conditions of the After-School Club, a login to SchoolMoney and support you to book places for your child/children. Please telephone or email the office to speak to her.

Miss Marotta and Miss Chamberlain run our After-School Club and they are looking forward to welcoming you and your child.

Site Agent Vacancy
We currently have a vacancy for a part-time Site Agent. The job description, personal specification and application form is on our website. 

Mid-Day Supervisor

We would like to Welcome Mrs Grayling to our Broadmead family. She will be starting on Monday 5th October as the mid-day supervisor for Tiger Class.
Pupil Parliament
We have been busy in school with our Pupil Parliament elections.  Our Pupil Parliament helps to give our children a voice in the school. They help with selecting charity events, sports day and give their voice to our school polices’. Their first task will be to look at our new behaviour policy and feedback the children’s views on it. Our Pupil Parliament representatives for this academic year are:

Bears Luca – Chair, Kade - Vice Chair, Evie – Secretary, Finlay - Treasurer

Elephants: Katie and Leo

Tigers: Thomas B and Charlie
Badgers: Jackson and Alesha
Timetables Rockstars and Spelling Shed Awards
Top in Each Class this week – data taken on Thursday
	Timestables Rockstars

Bears – Ryan

Elephants –Aston

Tigers – Milad

Badgers- Alisha C

Next week focus is most coins earnt in 7 days
	Spelling Shed

Bears William

Elephants – Jayla (top of school)

Tigers – Milad

Badgers – Alisha C




Walk to School Week
We are taking part in Walk to School Week. You child will be bringing home more details and there is a small reward for every child who tries, where possible to Walk to School next week. If you have to drive to school, maybe you could park a little further away from the school and walk a short distance. 

We are so excited thinking of the amazing positive impact that so many families travelling actively to school for a whole week will have on their health, wellbeing, traffic congestion and pollution! 
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Walk to School Week, 5-9 October.





Please see table below for diary dates for this term. Any changes or additions will be in red type.
	Autumn Term Diary Dates for Parents


	Monday 28th September
	Bike to School Week

	Monday 5th October
	Walk to school Week

	Monday 19th October
	Parent Consultation Week – dates and times TBC

	Monday 26th October
	HALF TERM

	Monday 16th November 
	Anti-Bullying Week

	Friday 20th November
	Flu Vaccinations YR to Y4 times TBC

	Friday 27th November
	Training Day for staff

	Thursday 17th December
	Theatre of Widdershins - TBC

	Monday 21st December
	CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS

	Monday 4th January
	Training Day for Staff

	Tuesday 5th January
	SPRING TERM BEGINS


	Full Governing Body Meetings


	Wednesday 14th October

	Thursday 12th November

	Thursday 10th December

	Thursday 21st January

	Thursday 25th February

	Thursday 25th March

	Thursday 13th May

	Thursday 10th June

	Thursday 15th July


Have a restful weekend. 
Kind regards,
Mrs Horobin

Headteacher
Belonging, Learning Succeeding

